NEW HARBOUR WATER SUPPLY SYSTEM

ST. CATHERINE, JAMAICA

WATER TREATMENT SYSTEM FOR WATER ABSTRACTED FROM A WELL

The proposed housing development at New Harbour, St. Catherine is intended to receive its water supply from a privately owned well. The well has been pump tested and shown a yield of 400 gallons per minute (GPM) and can provide an extrapolated 500 GPM. The water quality produced from the well in its untreated state is unsuitable as a domestic water supply and it is proposed to treat the water prior to distribution.

The developers of the system propose to install a Reverse Osmosis (R.O.) system that would reduce the pertinent parameters to within those permitted by the IJAM (1985) Guidelines. R.O. systems are used throughout the world to treat water with various constituents and this is a proven technology. Its use in Jamaica has been limited because of the generally good quality of water that is available throughout the country but that is a changing circumstance as the demand for water in some areas grows and also the demand for water of specifically high quality is required in some commercial and industrial situations. It is also recognized that these system have a high energy demand and require specialized staff to manage them but they are usually employed where less costly and simpler treatment methods are unsuitable.

In this case the main parameter of concern is the Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) which has been measured at 921 mg/l. At this level the water will have an unacceptable taste to the consumer and while there is no established public health limit for TDS there is a growing practice of reducing the TDS levels to below 500 mg/l for precautionary considerations. Therefore an acceptable level is 500 mg/l and a desirable level is 300 mg/l at which level the taste is not a factor.

Using R.O. technology it is very feasible to achieve the required drinking water standard and in treating with the TDS the other parameters of concern will also be addressed; the Chloride and the Sodium will be reduced. Both of these parameters are presently below the recommended limits in the guidelines but are close to the limit and as it I expected that in time the ground water quality will decline these parameters are included in the treatment regime. The water will be chlorinated before being distributed to the public.

The housing developers have held discussions with the National Water Commission and requested that they operate the R.O. plant. The NWC has declined the request and the developers are willing to operate it themselves, contract the services of an operator or have the facility operated by a third party entity that would have full responsibility to operate and maintain the plant. 

A typical R.O system description is attached and is representative of systems that can be acquired from several suppliers.

